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Meeting Minutes 

The September 15th, 2021 meeting of Edmund Terrill Chapter No. 34 was held in the meeting 

room at the First United Bank in Sherman, Texas. 

President Ted Wilson called the meeting to order at 12:00 PM.  

A prayer was offered by Chaplain Don Babbs followed by the Pledge of Allegiance to the 

American Flag and Honor to the Texas Flag. The pledge to the Sons of the American Revolution 

was recited. 

President Wilson welcomed everyone to the meeting along with those who were attending via 

Zoom. 

Attending: 

Edmund Terrill Chapter Members present. Ted Wilson - President, Gary Barker – Vice President, 
T.L. Holden – Registrar, Ray Hargis – Secretary, Don Babbs – Chaplain, Bill Hurst – Historian, 
John Greer, John Hunt, Sr., Paul Mattoon, III., Jerry Vaughn, Harvey Davis, Barry O’Neal, Tom 
Milson, Dave Kinsey, Michael Ardis, and William Kuebler, Via Zoom - Mark Harris and Treasurer, 
Wade Graves. 
Visiting Guest: 
DAR, Ann Kuebler and Sheryl Vaughn. Other guest attending included Kathy Barker, Brandon 
Blair, Brittney Blair, Brad Blankenship, Mark Pensiton, Cathy Otto, and Glenda M. Brock. 
New Member 

William Kuebler was inducted into the Chapter and presented a Membership Certificate. The 

SAR lapel pin was pinned by his mother, Ann Kuebler. 

Awards and Recognitions 

The Eagle Scout Award was presented to William Kuebler by John Hunt, Sr. along with a 

beautiful statue of an Eagle and Certificate. 

The Medal of Heroism along with a Certificate was presented to Brandon Blair. 

The Law Enforcement Commendation Medal and Certificate were presented to J.B. Blankenship 

and Brandon Blair. 

The Bronze Good Citizenship Medal and Certificate were presented to Glenda M. Brock and 

Mark Pension. 

The “Texas Chapter Service Medal and Certificate” were present to Compatriot Gary Barker. 

Program 

Vice President - Gary Barker presented a program titled “The Randolph vs HMS Yarmouth”  

This was a very informative program describing an American naval blockade at Barbados and 

attacking the British Man of War “Yarmouth” on March 7, 1778. 

 



 
 

Old Business 

None reported. 

New Business 

The Treasurer’s report was presented by President Ted Wilson. A motion was made by Bill 

Hurst seconded by Paul Mattoon. Motion passed. 

A motion was made by Ray Hargis, seconded by Bill Hurst to approve the May 19th, 2021 

minutes as posted on the Edmund Terrill web site. Motion passed.  

The President announced the following Compatriots have agreed to serve as Chapter Officers 

for the next two years. 

President Gary Barker, 1st Vice President Ray Hargis, Second Vice President John Hunt, Jr., 

Treasure Wade Graves, Genealogist T. L. Holden, Secretary and Associate Genealogist Paul 

Mattoon, Chaplain Don Babbs, Historian William “Bill” Hurst.  

President Wilson discussed the Youth Award Programs supported by the National Society of the 

Sons of the American Revolution. A brochure was handed out.  

Upcoming Events 

Save these dates 

• Sept 17: Constitutional Day Flag Presentation by Honor Guard at the Grayson County 

Court House 

• Sept 18: Constitutional Day, Heritage Park, Denison 

• Sept 25: Medal of Honor Parade – Gainesville 

• Sept 25: Color Guard Flag Presentation, Web Hill Country Club, Wolfe City 

• Oct 8-9: Fall BOM (NASA Hilton Clear Lake City, TX) 

• Nov 11: Veterans Day Parade – Dallas 

• Nov 11: Veterans Day Parade - Denison 

• Nov 13: Audie Murphy Day Parade – Farmersville 

• Dec 18: Wreaths Across America - online contributions available 

The Benediction was offered by Chaplain Don Babbs and the Recessional recited.   

The meeting was closed at 1:00 PM. 

The next meeting will be on Wednesday October 20th, 2021 starting at 12:00 Noon at the First 

United Bank. 400 Travis St Sherman, Texas  

Visit the Edmund Terrill web site at https://www.txssar.org/EdmundTerrill/ for information. 

 

Ray Hargis – Secretary 
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